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Field Surveys
Due to the ongoing COVID-19 Pandemic, field surveys could not be conducted by Ohio EPA staff.

Facility & Inspection Inventory
From: 7/12/2019 To: 12/16/2020

- Comprehensive “Other”
Facility Name Minimurl:iaf\lr:lr:):;:?’l?\z &ection 4 Inspections Inspections
P Completed Completed
Rumpke Circleville .
Transfer Facility MSW Transfer Facility (4) 4 0

Inspection Summary

For the 17-month timeframe encompassed by this survey, the health district should have conducted
five comprehensive inspections at the Rumpke Circleville Transfer Facility. However, due to an
extreme amount of staff turnover in the Environmental Health Division at the end of 2019 (all
sanitarians and the Environmental Health Director), the fall quarter 2019 inspection was not done.
Once a new Environmental Health Director was brought on board, Ohio EPA provided training on
conducting solid waste transfer inspections for all of the new environmental staff on January 24, 2020,
at the health department, followed by a joint inspection at the facility.

Solid and Infectious Waste Programs Summary

The health district, with the exception of one quarterly inspection missed in 2019, conducts the
required comprehensive inspections at licensed and registered facilities within its jurisdiction to ensure
compliance with the solid and infectious waste regulations. Additionally, | observed no deficiencies
during the administrative review of the annual survey. The health district appropriately documents
violations with a comprehensive NOV to the owner/operator detailing any violations, including rule
citations and any additional information from the inspection. The health district does request a
response from the facility on actions taken to remedy or prevent the violation from re-occurring and
conducts re-inspections at facilities if violations are noted to ensure that compliance is achieved. The
health district effectively manages solid waste complaints and has procedures in place to escalate
enforcement if necessary.

It is the role of Ohio EPA to provide oversight and education to the health district in each of the
programs outlined in this letter. The health district's ability to recognize, identify and cite violations in
all program areas, as well as familiarity with the regulations during all types of inspections is critical to
complete thorough site evaluations and enforcement of the regulations. The health district staff
periodically called or emailed Ohio EPA's staff for technical assistance within the program areas. They
requested training throughout the annual survey period, as noted above. Ohio EPA will continue to
conduct peer reviews of inspection letters and provide technical assistance to the health district, as
necessary and/or requested.

Construction and Demolition Debris Program Summary
Currently, there are no construction and demolition debris facilities within the health department'’s
jurisdiction.






